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Subject Matter

To consider a reference from the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee of 22 June 2006 regarding Member representation on the Sustainability Working Group.

The Overview and Scrutiny Committee had passed the following resolution:-

"That this Committee is very disappointed and surprised with the Executive’s decision not to allow a representative from this Committee to sit on the Sustainability Working Group.  Overview and Scrutiny Members working in this way in policy development is considered best practice, similar mechanisms have worked extremely well with the development of the alternate weekly waste collection policy.

This Committee does not believe that an individual Member working in this way would prejudice the Committee’s ability to scrutinise any policies which might emerge.  Committee Members have considerable experience and expertise in this area and ask once again that the Committee be allowed to nominate a Member to sit on this Group.

This Committee further considers that the relevant Executive Portfolio Holder should also serve as a Member of the Group."

The Chairman of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee was present at the meeting and outlined the Committee's views as detailed above. He particularly referred to schemes such as Waste Management and Carlisle Renaissance which had benefited from full Member involvement, and asked that the Executive reconsider its decision.

The Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure commented that the Sustainability Working Group was an Officer Group and should not involve Members.  He did not, however, have a problem with the Committee forming a Working Group and receiving Officer support in that regard.

In response, the Chairman indicated that he was content to report back to the Committee with a list of Officer representation on the Sustainability Working Group.

Summary of Options Rejected

None

DECISION

That it be noted that the Chairman of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee would report back to the Committee with details of the Officer representation on the Sustainability Working Group.

Reasons for Decision

To respond to the reference from the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee.







